Minutes 

Regular Board of Directors / Annual Meeting

Parkside at Woodbridge
Wednesday, April 30, 2014, 6:00 p.m.
Panera Bread, Redmond WA  
Directors Present – President Brent Best, Secretary Lawrence Bernath and Treasurer Howard Hillinger.
Homeowners in Attendance – None 

By Invite – Michael Gordon of Kappes Miller Management  

Call to Order – There being a quorum present, President Best called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  
Minutes of Previous Meeting – By a consensus of the Board, the minutes of the April 30, 2014 Annual / Board of Directors Meeting was approved as drafted.
Financial Report – The property manager reviewed the March 2014 financial statements, which were accepted, subject to audit.   

Old Business
1.  
Landscaping
A. Irrigation upgrades – The property manager presented the following information provided by Monte Speyer of Prograss:

Sprinkler Heads / Nozzles

Replace 145 sprinkler heads / nozzles at approximately $33 each = $4800

Rebate - $10 per head and $5 per nozzle = $2175

Net cost - $2625
Rainbird Controllers 

Replace 3 irrigation clocks with Rainbird Controllers at $600 each = $1800

Rebate - $250 per controller = $750

Net cost - $1050 
Gross cost - $6600, plus tax

Monte’s cost - $385

Total gross cost - $6985 plus tax  

Total Rebate – $2925

Total net cost (tax not included) - $4060 
Based on the above estimated calculations, the proposed modifications would save approximately – 363,000 gallons annually, resulting in an annual savings of approximately $1500, which would recover the costs of the modifications in approximately 3 years. 

The property manager reported that Monte Speyer is scheduled to inspect the existing irrigation system components with Mike Best of Cascade Water Alliance, after which the rebates reflected above will be confirmed.       
2. 2014 Maintenance 

A. Mulching – will be performed by July.  Per the Board’s request, the property manager will obtain information about the date when this service was performed and cost.  

B. Window Cleaning – will also be completed by July.  The property reported that this service was last completed in July 2012 and was omitted in 2013, due to the painting project that was in progress at that time.      
   

Adjournment – There being no further business, President Best adjourned the meeting at 6:41 pm.  
Submitted

Michael Gordon, 
Kappes Miller Management
